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Hi Everyone 

 

Well what a strange week it has been with the re-emergence of Covid-19 in New Zealand. 

 

I think some of us were getting a little complacent and this has been a timely reminder that we are not out 

of the woods yet. I was to travel to Wellington last Friday to the first council meeting but this had to be 

cancelled and we completed this by zoom. This works well but is very tiring and hard to stay focused on a 

screen for a total of 12 hours over the weekend. This certainly is not as good as a face to face meeting and you miss out on the    

discussions you have over morning tea and lunch breaks with the other DG’s and the information you share during these times,  

instead you are in your own kitchen making a coffee. We did however cover all the agenda and it served its  purpose. 

 

Well a lot has happened since the last flyer, with the first cabinet meeting completed and the Presidents Lunch. The president’s 

lunch was a great day and I have had feedback from several of the presidents that they liked the training session prior to the lunch. I 

think this format worked very well. Thank you to all who attended. 

 

My thanks to Pam McCall on another successful Computer Capers, Pam does a wonderful job of running this event. Prises are          

going out the clubs this week. 

 

Please remember to report your service on My Lion and if clubs are making Face Masks for the community please report these as a 

Humanitarian project. Please contact Ann Saunders if you are having trouble getting onto My Lion 

202f.webmaster@lionsclubs.co.nz and if you need help reporting your service please contact Allan Fleury GST coordinator 

202f.gst@lionsclubs.co.nz  I would like to see an increase of the number of clubs reporting their service I know you are all doing 

great service projects but not reporting them. 

 

I have started my club visits for the year and have very much enjoyed my evenings with the clubs. I love hearing what you are          

doing and being part of your meeting for the night. From what I have seen so far you have all come back after the lockdown and are 

working very hard. I have noticed in some clubs there is an increased number of social events since the lockdown and this great to 

see. 

 

Kind regards and stay safe 

 

Sue Fleury 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

202F District Newsletter 

mailto:202f.webmaster@lionsclubs.co.nz
mailto:202f.gst@lionsclubs.co.nz


 2 

 

14 Snippets 

15 Snippets 

16 Snippets 

17 Bulletins received    

18 Next Southern Flyer  16th August  

  

  

  

  

  

                 

 Please send your bulletins to 

 202f.editor@lionsclubs..org.nz 

 

1 Message from DG Sue 

2 LMLM  Award to PDG Liz Murray 

3                           Dr Jung Yul Choi 
4 Presidents Meal 
5 Dialysis Caravan for Sale 

 6                                        District Awards       

7 Clyde & Districts Wheelie Bin Project 

8                                                        LCIF 

9          202F Awards(more photos next issue)                  

10 Ohai –Nightcaps Community Award 

11 Riversdale change over 

12 Bits and  pieces 

13                                                    Club snippets 

     

1st  Zone Meetings  for 2020-2021 

 

Zone 5 

Chairperson:   Brian McFaul 

Apologies to: 202f.zone5@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Date: Done & dusted 

Place:  WYNDHAM   

Time:   7.30pm 

 

Zone 6 

Chairperson: Juon Schoen 

Apologies to: 202f.zone6@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Date:   24 August 2020 

Place:  Tuatapere 

Time:  7.30 p.m.  

 

 

Zone 7 

Chairperson:  Shona Cook 

Apologies to: 202f.zone7@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Date:    13th August 2020 

Place:   Conference Room  

     Southland Disability Enterprises 

Time:   7.30pm 

 

 

 

Zone 1 

Chairperson:  PDG Dave Saunders 

Apologies to: 202f.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Date:   30th August 

Place:  57 Horace St Cromwell  

Time:  2pm 

 

Zone 2 

Chairperson: PDG James Whyte 

Apologies to:  202f.zone2@lionsclubs.org.nz 
Date:    30th August 2020 

Place:   Blacks Hotel 

Time:    7.30pm 

 

Zone 3 

Chairperson:  Jane Hogg 

Apologies to:  202f.zone3@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Date:  

Place:   

Time 

 

Zone 4 

Chairperson: Viv Caughey 

Apologies to: 202f.zone4@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Date:   18th August 2020 

Place:  Lumsden—venue TBA 

Time:  7.00pm 
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Dear Lion,  

The last few months have been a time of challenge in our world. However, wherever there is challenge, there is opportunity for  
Lions. Our ability to respond so quickly to the coronavirus (COVID-19) is a result of our Foundation, and funds raised through 
Campaign 100. Lions around the world are making great strides in helping communities in need as much as possible, safely. LCIF, 
your Foundation, has been there every step of the way—providing more than US$4.5 million and more than 280 grants to COVID-
19 relief efforts. As Lions continue to support their communities through the pandemic, LCIF is providing critical assistance and 
preparing for a post-COVID-19 world. We can’t forget the ongoing challenges people face every day. Those who are food insecure 
still fight hunger. Natural disasters devastate communities. Individuals struggle with the effects of diabetes. The need of our service 
is still there. LCIF is ready to empower your service. Encourage your club or your district to apply for a District and Club          
Community Impact Grant (DCG) to serve your community’s needs. Support the Foundation through a gift to Campaign 100.          
Commit to becoming a Model Club. Be a part of the biggest comeback the world has ever seen.  

The world is waiting.  

In friendship,  

Gudrun Yngvadottir  

Chairperson,  

Lions Clubs International Foundation 

Global Statistics 

Each year, more than 300,000 children are diagnosed with cancer globally. This means that a child is diagnosed with 

cancer every 2 minutes. Globally, 37% of children with cancer survive, but survival rates vary widely by region.  

In 2018, the World Health Organization launched the Global Initiative for Childhood Cancer with the goal of reaching 

at least 60% survival rate for children with cancer by 2030. The Initiative brings together stakeholders from around the 

world and across sectors towards the common goal.  LCIF has begun working with the Initiative to explore new ways in 

which Lions can help children with cancer in their communities.  

Statistics from the World Health Organization 

 

Further story on page 13 

https://www.who.int/cancer/childhood-cancer/en/
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202F- 2nd VDG Jeroen Schuurman-Proposed Club Visits 
27th August     Winton Central 

 

1st September    Gore Host 

 

7th September   Alexandra Dunstan 

 

9th September   Wanaka Upper clutha 

 

14ths September    Clyde and district 

 

15th September    Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke 

 

5th October     Lawrence 

 

12th October     Gore river valley 

 

13th October   Invercargill central 

 

2nd November  Ohai-Nightcaps 

202F -VDG Pam Fiveash-Proposed Club Visits 
Wednesday   19th August   Wanaka & Districts 

 

Wednesday   26th August   Wyndham Pioneer 

 

Wednesday   9th   September  Clutha Valley 

 

Tuesday        15th   September  Riverton 

 

Tuesday      22nd    September  Riversdale 

 

Thursday      8th     October   Te Anau  Kepler 

 

Thursday    15th     October   Waihopai City 

 

Tuesday      20th     October   Invercargill Host 

 

Tuesday      10th     November  Roxburgh & Districts 

 

Monday      16th     November  Makarewa 

 

Thursday    19th    November  West Otago 

 

Tuesday       1st     December  Waikiwi 

 

Email : 202f.2vdg@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Email:202f.vdg@lionsclubs.org.nz 
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7 July 2020 

Many thanks to all the 202F Lions Clubs who contributed over the past 14 years to the Dialysis Caravan         

project   .  

In March prior to the Covid-19 Lock down period the SDHB decommissioned the caravan to be used by            

dialysis patients. The caravan was then used by the Catlins Medical Centre as an isolation unit/room for the 

Covid testing of patient, but it is no longer required. 

Our directors decided that now is the time to sell the caravan.   

The caravan which has new vinyl flooring, been freshly painted inside and out, comes with the water pump 

and a large storage box at the front, has a TV and DVD player, a comfortable reclining chair and footstool  and 

the caravan is registered and comes with a WOF ready to go. The Owaka Lions Directors have suggested a 

price of $7000. 

It is set up for an individual to put in their own dialysis machine and filtering  system and they can then take 

their own holiday wherever and whenever they wish.  

 

The Directors wish to give “first option to purchase” the caravan to anyone from the 202F clubs. May 

be your Lions Club knows or has a connection to someone who would need or want this caravan.    

 

If you have any inquires phone Lion Alan Burgess 03 4158259 as soon as possible as there  already has been 

some (outside 202F) interest shown. 

 

Thank you so much for your  support over the years.  

 

There have been some wonderful letters 

of appreciation from users/clients who 

have enjoyed time away from home.  

 

Lion Alan Burgess 

Dialysis Caravan  

 

Project Convenor. 

03 4158259  

 

1st photo: The large storage box on the 
front is also included and houses the 
pump and hoses which are  included 
 
2nd photo: Sorry I have no photo of the 
caravan without the dialysis machine and 
the filter unit. Theses will not be included 
with the caravan. 
However the relining chair and foot rest, 
(not seen in photo) plus TV screen and 
DVD player and mobile drawer unit are 
included.  
Sorry the characters in the photo are also 
not included!!!!   
  
.  

Attention 202F Lions Clubs 
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Global membership team 

Coordinator (gmt) 
 

Jeroen (Jerry) Schuurmans 

2nd Vice District Governor 
 

Hello Everyone, 

 

Here is my first message as 2nd VDG and GMT 

 

As spring is now on our doorstep it is also a good time to get motivated and (come up with some new idea’s) Inspired in own new 

lion’s year. 

We all want the Lion’s year to succeed and grow in club members, so it is important that we find new ways to reach our goals 

 

This can be done in various ways; 

To get the right information out to club members, which means including every one of your club. 

 Tell what your committee(s) are doing and were help Is needed, because we all want to contribute. That’s is in our lion’s nature.      

We can also grow our club by asking our family (brother, sisters, sons and daughters) or neighbour to join. They may have been 

waiting for the moment to be asked, but never have because they are close (to your) family. 

You can ask you friend fellow lions to do the asking for you. 

 

We all have to remember why we joined the lions, one of these reasons will apply to you; 

Fellowship of the lions (like-minded people) 

Give back to your community (we serve) 

Be connected with the wider community lions’ network, world wide 

And for some status 

 

For any a comments or suggestion for this particular subject, please write to me 202F@2vdg@lionsclubs.org, let’s put our thinking 

cap on and put it to action. 

 

As DG Sue Fluery slogan for the year we serve “Kindness matters”, in the meantime stay warm.  

 

Particular a busy time for the sheep and dairy farmers for others hope you enjoy what live has to offer.  

 

I will start the end of August with club visits and like to meet as many fellow lions. 

See you until than  

 

2nd Vice District Governor Jerry Schuurmans 

THE SEAWARD BUSH BRANCH LINE -                                                     

INVERCARGILL- TOKANUI RAILWAY 1886-1966  

by ALEX GLENNIE 

Toi Tois Tokanui Lions Club along with Alex Glennie are involved in            

producing this book. Over 280 pages full of colour photographs, documents 

and printed matter on the history of the railway.  

The book launch is Saturday 17 October 2020, 2pm at the Tokanui Hall, 

if you would like to attend please RSVP by 30th September 2020.  

Books will be available to purchase on the day. Pre-orders are being taken 

$59.95 + postage & packaging. To place an order or RSVP to the book 

launch please email toklions@yahoo.com or text 0272135657, please leave 

your name, address, email address and contact phone number.  

mailto:toklions@yahoo.com
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202F Multi- media and Promotion and Public Relations 

 
District Governor Sue Fleury has asked me to be the District Media person. 

The positions is to help manage the District Facebook and media publications 

I encourage Clubs to have their own Social media pages to promote service to the community 

and communicate with club members. Also, to continue sending to our District Southern Flyer 

any photos and stories for the 2 x weekly publication. We have the Lion magazine that appears 

at club meetings as well as online editions, Clubs can also promote their Service in these. If 

you need any help with promotion please contact me on 202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz or 

0272811803. 

District Awards  

We have had a challenging time in the past 6 months in many ways. One impact we have had 

with Covid is on the District awards with many days being cancelled which would have earned 

club points towards District Awards. 

But we will look to the future. Now the Lions year 2019-2020 is finished clubs can start to 

think about entering the 202F District Community Service award. 

This award is for the best Community service project. It matters not, how big or small but the 

inclusion of as many club members involved in promoting, producing and overall impact of 

the service project on the community. If clubs service project is chosen as the District Winner, 

the entry goes onto the Multiple District Ron Usmar for Community Service award to be         

presented at the Multiple District Convention. The Multiple District also has a Top Service 

Club award which is newly introduced and GST Allan Fluery has more information on this. 

Grassroots Electronic Bulletin award- 2 copies of 2 different months bulletins posted to me 

by 30th October 2020. Always good if there are links, videos and movement in this award. 

Ian Mathieson Bulletin Award- for the hard copy bulletin . Both awards must be informative 

with Local, National and International news. Interesting articles and preferable some photos. 

Attractively set out and most of all a good read. 

PDG Barbara Sharpe Environmental Photo contest 

Get your camera out and send those photos relating to weather, animal life, landscape, and 

Plant life. Must be from this District area 

Quiet Achiever award- Do you have that Lion in your club who works away tirelessly in the 

background, who keeps different areas of the club working like a well-oiled clock. Then  

Nominate them for this award. Please send a letter addressed to the District Governor giving 

their name and why your club thinks they should be recognised. 

Closing dates for the above awards is the 30th October 2020 

 

I will be sending out to clubs the information on how to enter the District awards. 

Any queries contact 

PDG Wendy Goodwin 

 mobile: 0272811803 

202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz 

mailto:202f.media@lionsclubs.org.nz


 9 

 

 



 10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fellow Lions and Humanitarians, 

On Tuesday, August 4, a massive explosion rocked the city of Beirut, Lebanon. More than 300,000 

Lebanese have been displaced from their homes, thousands injured, over 100 confirmed dead, and 

many more missing. 

When a humanitarian crisis of this magnitude strikes, we, as Lions, are ready to help. Right beside 

us is Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF), our global foundation. 

LCIF is currently partnering with Lions in Lebanon to provide US$10,000 in immediate relief to          

children, families, and communities suddenly struggling with everyday needs…struggling to remain 

safe.  

You can help. Your generous donation to LCIF’s disaster relief fund will help deliver further funds 

to Lebanese families. 

 

Thank you for your kindness and for working together with LCIF to rebuild lives. 

In friendship, 

Gudrun Yngvadottir 

LCIF Chairperson 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I WANT TO GIVE 
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate 

PDG Wendy Goodwin 

With 

Gudrun Yngvadottir 
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Invercargill central 

August meeting is  ‘inhouse’ with maybe a game or two. Will put my             

thinking cap on …” watch this space”. 

A roster is being set up [by Christine] for Daffodil Day at New World South 

on 28th August.  

September meeting:  

* will be a change of venue [to be confirmed] 

* club to acknowledge Kids with Cancer Wiggy Wednesday [ours will be 

Wiggy Tuesday] with a Club donation. ALL members invited to wear a 

WIG or any other hairdo in support of the project. Children having        

Chemotherapy have to face the world with no hair and our help/support is 

needed.  

*Catering project 26th September 

*Christmas Raffle coming up. Request for Donation towards goods 

Wanaka & districts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Te anau             

The annual hay sale was the first of my duties as President and it was 

the first I had been too. What a great afternoon it was the weather was 

great, maybe a little cool but the atmosphere was great. There was a 

good lot of hay, lucerne and baleage on offer and plenty of farmers to 

bid on it so it was a great sale all round. There was also some very large turnips in the competition, never seen them so big. The 

prizes for the best bales were outstanding thanks to Gary for organising this. Thanks to everyone who helped to organise this event, 

and thanks to the B.B.Q chefs who were cooking some great looking sausages. The venue was perfect and will be good if this is to 

be a permanent place to hold it.  Tom Roberts made the comment that in 56 years of the Te Anau Lions, Natalie is the first women 

President. 

Toi tois tokanui 

We have had 3 fire wood working bees and 1 fencing working bee and catered for Murray O’Connor’s funeral with 

help from   Tokanui Home & School ladies. Hospice Quiz Night $891.30 made up to $1,000. Baleage Auction 

$22,000 - going towards Search & Rescue shed & improving entrance & ramp @ Medical Centre building.                  

Railway Book – at printers, Subcommittee plan for Launch. Hall booked 17th October, 2pm.                                      

17th August @ Tahakopa with Owaka Club 6.30pm  

Members of our biking group reach Hokitika on the West Coast Wilderness 

Members hard at work splitting fire wood.             

Great fellowship at the end of the day!! 
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Great night            

 

Clyde & Districts 
 

 

 

 

Thank you for having us

- 

PDG Dave & Ann 

 

 

 

 

Cromwell 

lake dunstan 

We had stopped the sale of our Mother’s Day raffle due 

to COVID, but we have been able to start again. Helen H has taken the       tickets around members and businesses and has sold 

about 800 with some left for sale. It will be drawn on 13th July. The defibrillator – which the club purchased had been at the i-Site 

until it closed. It was moved that we donate it to St John. Annual donations – things have changed in the community due to COVID 

so we want suggestions as to where we should donate our money. The local schools and St John were mentioned. We have already 

given out $2,250 with $500 going to the Food Bank. 

Te Anau kepler 

Thought the cheese roll making was a success again. Thank you to Lyn for organizing the Manapouri crew and helping both days. 

Thank you to all our crew. We had quite a good turnout of helpers. Thanks especially to Rex who was Audrey's stand in. He did a 

sterling job. By the time you read this, our Mid winter Christmas changeover will have been and gone. Hope it is a roaring success 

and the food is delicious. Look forward to seeing you all soon, and we have a good turnout for our August board meeting as we are 

not having a tea meeting in August as it is being replaced with our trip to Milford Sound.  

Cake was auctioned 

Changeover night at Clyde & districts 
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Hi Ann, 

Thank you for your interest in the yarn wigs. The Lions in California work closely with a non-profit, Magic Yarn Project, based out 

of Alaska. You can visit their website for more information on patterns and volunteering: https://themagicyarnproject.com/ 

  

Thank you! 

Lara 

  
Lara Lebeck 
Marketing & Communication Specialist // LCIF 
Lions Clubs International Foundation 
+1.630.468.6836 // direct 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Not so long ago, two moms started a project to make a few dozen princess yarn wigs for young girls battling cancer.     They 

had no idea that within a few short years, their little service project would blossom into a volunteer-powered movement, 

reaching tens of thousands of families around the globe. 

 

Chemotherapy treatments leave young scalps too sensitive for traditional wigs, but yarn-wigs are comfy, soft, and 
warm. Magic yarn wigs are inspired by beloved Disney characters, and invite children back to the world of play and 
daydreaming. They are a beacon of fun, laughter, and play during a scary time. 
 
Due to the popularity of these wigs, The Magic Yarn Project was born, a 501(c)3 non-profit organization. 
Since our founding, The Magic Yarn Project has received coverage by hundreds of internet media sources, magazines, 
and local news stations; shipped tens of thousands of wigs to every state and over 50 countries; and organized over 
120,000 hours of volunteer service. And the demand for magic grows daily! Every year, roughly 83,000 young girls, 
ages 2-10, are diagnosed with cancer (including over 5,000 in the US). 
 
Our ever-growing organization is funded solely by donations, and we are entirely volunteer powered. 
We’d like to invite you to watch our 4-minute video, and see for yourself that magic is something You can 
make: https://youtu.be/E9wtHskTI2g. 

https://themagicyarnproject.com/
https://youtu.be/E9wtHskTI2g
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Wanaka upper clutha 

September club meeting is booked at Hawea Community Centre. Line Dancing .  We have 

2ndVDG Jerry attending this meeting. So 

Jerry you better have your leather soled  shoes on. At our August meeting  we  had Lion Pam 

Kane giving a talk on the new book, Skirt Tails 2. Very interesting book  on the woman around 

Upper Clutha that have given so much to our District. 

Helen Paterson and Emma Macfarlane from The Womans Health Bus Te Waka Wahine 

Hauora. Lorraine introduced Helen and Emma who spoke about this Health Bus they have 

started up. Prior to the meeting members had the opportunity to look over the bus.  

 The club donate $1000 to the Womans Health Bus Te Waka Wahine Hauora. Visitor Diva 

Kafle, a Lions Member from Nepal, was presented with our Club Banner. Club members are 

taking orders for Lily’s and Freesias. Also forms are out for Cheese rolls orders. 

Club now have 2 Lilliput Libraries up and running around town.  

Alexandra dunstan 

President Judy being                 

presented with her President’s 

Badge at our Changeover 

Dinner, by outgoing President 

Glenys Anderson. 

Knitting and more knitting. Members have been busy knitting for 

various community projects during lock down. Afternoon tea – 

Wednesday 29th July was at Glenys’ home at 2 pm, putting blan-

kets together. Bring knitting needles, sewing needles or crochet 

hook. It has been suggested we knit slippers for school children to 

wear while at school. If you want to give it a go, contact Dianne 

for a pattern that is real easy. 

 

lawrence 

Last meeting Davey suggested a monetary donation to the Lawrence Community Foodbank in lieu of a can drive. 

Alison asked that this be adopted and it was then moved and passed to give $500. Donation to St Johns to cover their refurbishment 

costs $2,000.00 Gymkhana yearly donation $2,000.00. The Ross Lyders memorial cup will be presented at next meeting. This is 

being contested for by club members and ensures that there is a name on the cup despite Covid 19. President Paul thanked Alison for 

the work done        during Covid. Lions were third call behind the Police and civil defence. Civil defence said thanks to Alison and 

Jude Paterson,      Lawrence was the best set up and organised to deal with Covid in the district. Having zoom meetings every second 

day and her and her team ringing half of Lawrence to make sure people were OK so I would like to like to say thanks to Alison for 

that. Peter          Cummings was wanting the go ahead to get the printing of the Anniversary book underway. It was agreed the quote 

for 80 books costing $1313.60 best option.                                                                                                                                                                    

Waikiwi                                                                                                                                      

A big thank you to the Waikiwi Lions members and partners who prepared and served the meal and afternoon tea at the Cabinet 

meeting on the 1st August. It was fantastic, so thank you all again. It is pleasing to note that both Anne and Allan have accepted the 

offer of becoming a Friend of Waikiwi Lions. Welcome to the ranks. Four members of our Club provided catering services to the 

first Cabinet meeting for District Governor Sue Fleury. John Warren, Geoff Adamson, Lynne Chamberlain and Bill Obers were       

present to prepare, set out and serve the soup, hot buns and sausage rolls. Bill then took the partners (both of them) on a tour of the 

Civic Theatre (backstage and front of house).                                                                                                                                          

Roxburgh  &  districts                                                                                                                                               

Millers Flat “Seven a Side” 22nd August. Lions to provide caravan and chip van. Approx seven helpers required. To organize          

available helpers next tea meeting (August). Millers Flat Lion Park. Two tables removed. Need to be concreted back into place. – 

Lion and Roxburgh Club bulletin (ROAR). Discussion followed. Lion Peter suggested to approach Diane Hall (CODC/Roxburgh) 

for her availability to help out for the next 3-4 months until a replacement found  
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 Lion Members 

 in 2020-2021 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1299 

 

30 June 2020 

31st August 

 30th September 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 30 October 

30 November  

 
31 December 

 31 January 
 29 February 

31 March  

31 July 
1291 

 30 April 

31 May 
 

 

30 June    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is with Deep  

Sadness we  record                                                           

 the Passing             

of 

 

 

Jean Young- Gore Pakeke 

Elaine Watson  Clyde & Districts 

Graham Brown  Cromwell 

Rae Rennie  Roxburgh & Districts 

Malcolm Black  Roxburgh & Districts 

Jacqueline Hayes Te Anau Kepler 
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International Peace Poster Contest 

For over three decades, Lions clubs around the globe have been sponsoring a very special art contest in schools and 

youth groups. Creating peace posters gives children everywhere the chance to express their visions of peace and          

inspire the world through art and creativity. 

Peace Poster Contest Deadlines 

Students ages 11, 12 or 13 as of November 15 are eligible to participate in the International Peace Poster Contest.           

Entries not meeting the following deadlines will be disqualified. 

January 15: Kits go on sale from the Club Supplies Sales Department at International Headquarters. 

October 1: Deadline to purchase kits from the Club Supplies Sales Department at International Headquarters. 

November 15: Postmark deadline for a club to send one winning poster (per contest sponsored) to the                                 

District Governor. 

December 1: Postmark deadline for a district governor to send one winning district poster to multiple district council 

chairperson. 

December 1: Postmark deadline for a district governor not belonging to a multiple district to send one winning poster 

to the Public Relations Department at International Headquarters. 

December 1: Postmark deadline for a club not belonging to a district to send one winning entry to the Public Relations 

Department at International Headquarters. 

December 15: Postmark deadline for the multiple district council chairperson to send one winning poster to the Public 

Relations Department at International Headquarters. 

February 1: International winners notified on or before this date. 
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Clyde & Districts 

 

The 2 Anne’s Both have won 202F District Awards for Bulletins No pressure for the incoming 

Editor! Our first project is a deluge of citrus fruit from Northland and Kate is in charge. Our     

August meeting will be a night when YOU can have a say in the projects, speakers, fun times etc 

for the coming year. For those of you who have not picked which group you wish to be in yet 

there will be a sheet to fill in on the night. 

Clyde & Districts Archives: We need 2 – 3 people who have an interest in collecting, organising 

and collating our Club history. At least 1 person should have some computer skills. 

alexandra 

Winter Wednesday Smoko’s- These social gatherings have proved to be popular with members 

over the last few winter months, so we have decided to extend them for a while longer. Those 

that attend them on a regular basis will discuss whether they have them each week still and 

maybe alternate between Alexandra one week and Clyde the next, and pick which café they will go to.   We are pleased to take on 

the custodianship of the three entrance signs on the main routes into Alexandra, and have tried to get some publicity to highlight this 

fact. I have approached the CO News and the Central App and will also talk to Radio Central. Neil C has done some investigating 

and the batteries which provide the illumination needed to be recharged due to lack of sunshine to the solar panels. Our social        

evening on 9th August is all go. Movie is at 5pm, dinner at 7; We have entered a float in the Blossom Festival Parade, and in        

conjunction with the Clyde and Districts Lions have decided on the “Very Hungry Caterpillar” book theme.                                                              

Balfour 

  It was a good year for our Potatoes this year. I would 

like to thank everyone who turned up to gather and 

sort. It was great to see Lion members families all 

come out. All potatoes have been graded and the last 

few bags are now at Alister's. Ploughing Competitions 

are all back on track. This will give Balfour Lions 

another opportunity for catering hopefully in the near 

future. Fireworks is being organized by Keryn         

Merchant, currently looking at holding on the 6th  

November 2020.  Paul Eaton showed board for a           

proposed skate park on the domain in Balfour           

township. Plans and costing to be confirmed. 
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I received this pattern from  

Health Promotion and Policy 

Manager | Age Concern New 

Zealand Dept.  

 

Another pattern is also to the email 

along with the Southern Flyer. given to 

By Clyde & Districts.  
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Lumsden                                                                            

This month we will again have a Sunday Afternoon Tea meeting instead of the 

Wednesday night Tea Meeting.  I have booked us at The Buzz on Diana Street for 

this Sunday 9th August at 2:30pm.  Again we invite partners to attend and make 

this a social occasion.  It is good to be able to support local businesses in this          

manner.                                                                                                                              

Jim and I have been updating the "What's On" signs, and trying to work out what 

additional letters are required and the possibility of regular words to speed up the 

updating before we ask The Resource Centre Trust to take over the changes 

 

 

 

Queenstown                                                                      

Motion was put that “We donate $750 to the Queenstown Ice Hockey Club for their 

assistance with the “We are Winter” BBQ”. Firewood: Lake Hayes firewood 

“Done and Dusted”. Smith Brewery Contact Chris Dixon: Charlie has had a brief meeting with him, and he is going to come to our 

next tea Meeting. Chris is keen on “Roaming Neighborhood Gatherings”, which he can sort a Liquor License for and we do a BBQ 

along with other Vendors. We may look at a Kids Party instead. With the likes of Mr Whippy, Face-painting, Bouncy castle, BBQ, 

etc. This was a suggestion from Chris to the Lions after the Fire that caused the death to 2 children in a Christchurch house fire. The 

suggestion was that they were going to look at supplying Smoke Detectors with the Baby Boxes that go out. Approx. 30 Baby Boxes 

are delivered every Month. 

Winton 

This month's speaker, local solicitor 

and member of the Southland Charity 

Hospital Trust, Chris Menzies.  

While we are great at doing what we do, we need new members – younger members, to continue serving our community.                                                                                                                             

This month tell one person you are a Lion Tell that person what we as Lions do Start a conversation and who knows, you 

may have found a new member ! 

Gore Hokonui  

 

Thanks for the great turn out for cheese rolls. What an             

awesome day! And home early! We have had great                  

feed-back on the newly tweaked recipe. A great success! We have Meals on Wheels 

from 24-28 August and Daffodil Day on 28th August. Boards will be out at the  

meeting. This month we have a lovely young lady coming to talk to us about her  

experience living in Dubai with her family and how it differs from live in NZ.         

Recently Lion Nola Howden hosted a Host a Roast fund raiser for Ronald McDonald 

House. Lions members and friends attended and $230 was raised for this worthy 

cause. I believe the meal was fantastic well done Nola 

The following photo is the ‘What’s On ‘ boards being erected. 

From left to right --   Lions Stuart Clearwater, Bill 

 Humphries, Niall Keown and Jim Bottcher  

with Helen Bottcher up the ladder. 

Photo taken by Lion Cheryl Clearwater 



 20 

 

Zone 1 

Cromwell  

 Cromwell Golden Age  

Cromwell Lake Dunstan    

Queenstown     

Wanaka & Districts    

Wanaka Upper Clutha  

Wanaka Leos      
Zone 2 

Alexandra     

Alexandra Dunstan   

Clyde & Districts      

Omakau Districts (Please share some club news)                      

Maniototo       

Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke  
  Zone 3 

Clinton     

Clutha Valley                               

Lawrence     

Owaka                                                      

Roxburgh & District   

West Otago 

Balclutha  (please share some club news) 
Zone 4 

Balfour    

Lumsden       

Mossburn & Districts  (please share some club news )            

Mossburn Nth Southland  (Please share some club news)  

Riversdale     

Te Anau                                           

Te Anau Kepler     
Zone 5 

Gore Hokonui    

Gore Host  (Please share some club news)                                        

Gore Pakeke                                                                        

Gore River Valley   

Mataura     ( Please share some club news) 

Toi Tois Tokonui         

Wyndham  (Please share some club news)  

Wyndham Pioneer  
Zone 6 

Makarewa      

Ohai Nightcaps     
Otautau      

Riverton            

Tuatapere & Districts   

Winton                                                     

Winton Central Southland  

James Hargest College Leos   
Zone 7 

Invercargill Central       

Invercargill Host                                                                                     

Stewart Island       

Waihopai City       

Waikiwi          

Southland Girls High Leos   

  

= Article  received 

= Bulletin received 

  

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Bulletins/ Articles- Received from July 1st- - - 2020 till 30th June 2021 

Kindness is like snow  

It beautifies everything it covers  

Kahlil Gibran 

 

Thank you Clyde & Districts 
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202 F’s Southern Flyer  Editor  Ann Saunders 

Email:  202f.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 
 
Happy to receive your bulletins by email.     
 
                                   

 Phone 0274344188  
 

Next Issue :  157 
Sunday 30th August 2020 
 

Covering note -Tag- 

This cheque to go 

Diabetes 1 or Camp quality 

CMF or Club dues etc etc 

2000.00 Lions International District 202F 

202F District Treasurer 

PDG James Whyte 

Nelsen Ridge Road, RD3 

Alexandra 9393 

Two thousand Dollars  

 

 

 

 

     https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/  

POST TO 

 

Cabinet have recently set up a 202F Facebook page for use by all members 
of the Lions family to promote projects and activities within your 
Clubs.  The link to the page is https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/, so 
please feel free to ‘like’ the page, and to post pictures and stories from 
the goings on in your Clubs.  Special thanks to Donald Lamont who         
provided the disk of photos from Convention in Maniototo for inclusion 
on the page. 

NOTE CHANGE OF 202F TREASURER 

https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/
http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwizmceg4YLMAhWDkpQKHQWaDL0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.underconsideration.com%2Fbrandnew%2Farchives%2Fnew_logo_for_facebook_done_in-house_with_eric_olson.php&psig
https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/

